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January 5, 2015 
 
Board Report for Evergreen Elementary School: January 2015 
 
Enrollment: 445 
With LBMS students: 454 
 
K- 22, 22, 23 = 67 students 
1st- 28, 29, 29 = 86 students 
2nd- 29, 29, 29 = 87students 
3rd- 21, 21, 22 = 64 students 
4th- 25, 28, 16(4/5 class) = 69 students 
5th- 30, 29, 13(4/5 class) = 72 students 
 
*Part Time Students from Lorna Byrne: 9 students (one Kindergarten, five 1st 
graders, two 2nd graders, and one 4th grader) 
 
 
School News: 
 
As the New Year begins at Evergreen, the staff has worked relentlessly to implement the new 
reading curriculum and providing the students with quality instruction.  We have monthly PLC’s 
at each grade level to discuss the curriculum, testing, students, and/or flexible grouping to meet 
the needs of every student.  Our school RTI team (Tawnya Campbell/Laura Gill) has been 
working closely with teachers and assistants in providing valuable professional developments on 
Fridays around whole group, small group, and intervention/enrichment times for reading.  These 
PD’s are on-going and the foundation is around the big fives ideas, which are phonemic 
awareness, phonics, fluency, vocabulary, and comprehension.  The other piece to these PD’s is 
sharing the instructional routines from Journeys with all staff.  The RTI team continues to get 
feedback from staff around Journeys to help develop future Professional Developments for our 
staff.  During our 100% meeting in September each grade level team agreed that their priority 
focus would be phonemic awareness or phonics.  We are approaching our 2nd 100% meeting for 
RTI at the end of January and we are looking forward to the DIBELS data taken this month on 
individual students.  We will use this data to compare it to our 1st 100% meeting that took place 
in September to see the growth of students in reading and make adjustments to groups to 
continue to support the needs of every student. 



PBIS Assembly Overview: 
 
Here are some pictures of our PBIS assembly that we hold monthly to recognize making good 
choices and following our PBIs expectations on a consistent basis.  Each month, we recognize 
the students of the month at our assemblies and the EDDA award.  We remind students that we 
need to be doing their best academically and behaviorally.  They are reminded that we all have 
strengths and weaknesses and if we want to get better and any given skill, we need to practice 
and be in school……. Molly Kitchens (Office) leads our PBIS team by organizing and 
implementing themes for each assembly with a team of teachers.  The rest of the team consists of 
Kelly Bethke (4th grade), Lori Odonnell (4th grade), Carlos Gutierrez (3rd grade), Tiffany Bonney 
(1st grade), Cathy Bosse (2nd Grade), and Jessica Queener (2nd grade). This team does an 
amazing job making every assembly fun and interactive for all students. 
 
Monster Mash Dance in October:                       Students of the month: 

 
 
EDDA Award for attendance:                      Teachers as minions: 

 
 
 



Students of the Month Pictures: 
 
Here are the group pictures of students of the month since the beginning of the school year.  
Remember the students are selected by their teacher and have to be making good choices daily 
around behavior and academics.  The other main criterion is that they are doing their best as an 
Evergreen Student!!!!! I know the pictures look like we dress up for these luncheons, but they 
are actually the same day we do our PBIS assemblies which all have themes……. 
 
            September Students:                                          October Students:                                       

 
              November Students:                                     December Students:                                       

 
 
 

We are excited for 2015 and what the rest of this school year will bring to our 
students, staff, parents, and community…….. 

David Regal 
Principal 
Evergreen Elementary 


